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Mr. James R. Shea
Director of International Programs
United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Room 6714 - MNBB
Be.thesda, Maryland

Cear Mr. Shea:

This letter is in response to the letter from your
office dated May 6, 1980, requesting Executive Branch
views as to whether amendment of an export license in
accordance with the application hereinaf ter described
would be inimical to the common defense and security of
the United States and whether the proposed export meets
the applicable criteria of the Atomic Energy Act of 1954,
as amended by the Nuclear Non-Proliferation Act of 1978
(P.L. 95-242):

NRC No. XR-131 -- Application by Westinghouse
Electric Corporation to amend license XR-131
authorizing export of two 950 megawatt elec-
tric pressurized water reactors to Korea to
include Hyundai Heavy Industries Co. Ltd.
Kyungnam, Korea as an intermediate consignee
for additional processing of certain reactor

_ parts prior to delivery at the job site.

The proposed export to the additional intermediate
consignee would take place pursuant to the Agreement for-

~

Cooperation Between the United States and Korea as con-
___ firmed in a letter from the Embassy of Korea, a copy of
5 which is enclosed. Korea has adhered to the provisions i

of its Agreement for Cooperation with the United States.

The Executive Branch has reviewed this application |
and concluded that the requirements of the Atomic Energy i

,

| Act and P.L. 95-242 have been met and that the proposed
export to the additional intermediate consignee will not

| be inimical to the security of the United States. A de-
|
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tailed analysis is believed unnecessary in this case be-
cause of the minimal change to the terms and conditions
of the original export license.

On the basis of the foregoing, the Executive Branch.

recommends that the amendment be issued.

Sincerely,

hw N ~~~y
_.

Louis V. No enzo
Deputy Assistan Secretary

Enclosure:
Assurance letter
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NUCLEAR REGULATORY BUREAU

MINISTRY OF SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY,

. , ' REPUBLIC Or KCREA

m tio, rosea Cable Address Mo$fRoK
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I Vance H. Hudgira
Director-

i Division for Politico 41111tary Security Affairs
j Department of Energy

Washington, D.C. 20545
U. S. A.

June 30, 1980

Dear Mr. Hudr b :

This is referred to the application S-993 (IR-131)datedonMay
; 8, 1978.

We confirm that the Hyundai Heavy Industries Co. Ltd, the inter:nediate
consignee, has been authorized by the Government of the Republic of Korea

j to receive the equipment as identified on the application.
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Sincerely yours,
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.oung oung Hahn
Director, Nuclear Reactor Div.1*
Nuclear Regulatory Bureau
Ministry of Science and Technology

g Seoul 110, KOREA

CC : Mr. Shiyohl Park
Scientific Attache
Ficassy of the Republic of Korea
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